## 5. REQUEST FOR A REVIEW OF POLICY REGARDING ELECTION PROMOTIONS AND SIGNS

The Board considered a report from the Chairperson of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board and the Community Advocate for Shirley/Papanui regarding siting of election promotions and signs.

Linda Rutland expressed the opinion that it was not appropriate for the Board to receive reports from other elected members.

The Board discussed the increasing amount of signage in the Hagley/Ferrymead community and **decided**:

- 1. To oppose the recommendation asking the Council to reconsider its decision on where election signs are permitted.
- 2. That the Community Secretary arrange a meeting between the Board, the Area Development Officer and Peter Eman to discuss submitting a variation to the City Plan limiting signage on Ferry Road, and report back to the Board if appropriate.